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House Health and Government Operations Committee of the Maryland General Assembly 

Testimony on: HB 660 - “State Board of Morticians and Funeral Directors - Duties of the 
 
 
           

Executive Director”

Position:  Oppose                                                          

Hearing date:  February 22, 2017

The Funeral Consumers Alliance of Maryland and Environs opposes HB 660 that would prohibit the executive director of the State Board of Morticians and Funeral Directors from directly conducting inspections on behalf of the Board. This bill doesn’t make sense for a number of reasons. 

First and foremost, the executive director of that Board understands the laws and regulations governing morticians, funerals and crematories in Maryland as well or better than anyone else associated with the Board.  Prohibiting that knowledge and experience from being utilized would serve no useful purpose and would limit the effectiveness of the Board in meeting its legally- mandated responsibility to protect the health and welfare of the public. 

Second, the “Sunset Review: Evaluation of the State Board of Morticians and Funeral Directors” that was recently completed by the Department of Legislative Services noted that the Board of Morticians currently lacks sufficient personnel resources.  That evaluation said on page 17 that “Understaffing has led to a blurring of responsibilities for current staff.  The executive director has had to assist with opening and closing inspections because the sole board inspector cannot complete required biennial inspections of funeral establishments and crematories, and vehicle inspections for registered mortuary transport services on the statutory schedule.”  

The sunset evaluation further noted that while some Industry members believe the executive director’s participation in the licensing, complaints and inspection processes is inappropriate and unfair,  “DLS did not find evidence of wrongdoing or mishandling of licensing, inspection or complaint activities.”

Third, if the restrictions proposed in HB 660 were a reasonable and logical step to improve how licensed establishment inspections are handled, such restrictions should be applied to all health occupation boards and other agencies that do inspections, and not just one Board.  

In summary, HB 660 is an ill-advised bill that does not deserve your support.   FCAME strongly encourages this committee to issue an unfavorable report on HB 660.  
Brian Ditzler, FCAME Vice President, bditzler@gmail.com        

FCAME is the volunteer-run, regional chapter of the non-profit Funeral Consumers Alliance (FCA), the oldest and largest consumer protection organization focused solely on guarding the rights (and wallets) of grieving consumers.  FCA’s many chapters across the country are dedicated to: helping consumers be more informed about death care options, and protecting the public from fraud and abuse in cremation, funeral and burial transactions.  FCA and its chapters take no money from the death care industry or government.
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